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Lancashire & Cheshire Association
FOUNDED 1882    INCORPORATED 1927
President: Peter Haywood IRRV (tech) 
Treasurer: Mike Shang FIRRV 

Agenda - Annual General Meeting

Friday 22nd April 2016 – 10.30am 
Lancaster Castle       

1.   Apologies for absence 

2.   Minutes of the last AGM – 17th April 2015
3.   Matters arising

4.   Executive Committee Report for 2015/16
5.
       Treasurers Report 

6.        Auditors Report 

7.        Proposed Rule Change

        RULE 7 – EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

The Executive Committee shall consist of President, Senior Vice President, Junior Vice President, Hon Secretary, Hon Assistant Secretary, Hon Treasurer, Hon Assistant Treasurer, Hon Publicity Officer, Hon Education Liaison & Membership Officer, the immediate past President, any members of the Association who are members of the Council of the Institute and members, at least seven of whom are corporate members of the Institute and up to a further two of whom are non-corporate members - a non corporate place may be taken by a corporate member (or vice versa) in the event of no nominations being received.  
        Be amended to read: 

        RULE 7 – EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

The Executive Committee shall consist of President, Senior Vice President,  Junior Vice President, Hon Secretary, Hon Assistant Secretary, Hon Treasurer, Hon   Assistant Treasurer, Hon Publicity Officer, Hon Education Liaison & Membership Officer, the immediate past President, any members of the Association who are members of the Council of the Institute and members, at least eleven of whom are corporate members of the Institute and up to a further two of whom are non-corporate members - a non corporate place may be taken by a corporate member (or vice versa) in the event of no nominations being received.  
8.       Election of Association Officers for 2016/17 


· Association President

· Senior Vice President

· Junior Vice President

· Hon Secretary

· Hon Assistant Secretary

· Hon Treasurer

· Hon Assistant Treasurer

· Hon Auditor

· Hon Publicity Officer

· Hon Education & Membership Officer

· Executive Committee

9.       Address by IRRV National President – Jim McCafferty
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INSTITUTE OF REVENUES, RATING & VALUATION

Lancashire and Cheshire Association

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

South Ribble BC, Leyland    

17th April 2015

Michael Fisher welcomed Association Members present and hoped a successful Annual General Meeting would follow.  

Present – Kevin Stewart, David Chapman, Peter Haywood, Michael Fisher, Pauline Wass, John Farrell, Linda Price, Catherine Nicholson, Claire Jenkins, Keith Parkinson, Paul Kelly, Duncan Baxter, Adrian Webster, Mike Shang, Adrian Robinson, Robin Gibbons, Peter Joyce & Julie Smethurst.

1. Apologies for absence were received from: -

Craig Geens, Ken Oliver, Angela Storey, Ken Batty and Mike Harkins 

2. Minutes of AGM held on 8th April 2014 at Lancaster Town Hall  

Approved

3. Matters arising.

None 

4.
Executive Committee Presidents Report for 2012/2013.

Duncan commenced his annual report by remarking how quickly the Presidential year had passed.  

He recalled the sad start to the year with the passing of well-known member and keen supporter of the IRRV - Peter Mather. 

Duncan believed the year had been pivotal for the Association with a re-focusing of events tailored to the changing demands of the membership. This had proven successful with shorter more focused seminars attracting over 250 delegates. 

Duncan wished to record his thanks to Robin, Dave, Hemel and Peter for arranging the recent successful events.  

The Dave West motivational workshops had also been successful with further events penciled in for 2015. 

The new venue of Shaw Hill had proven to be popular with delegates. 

Duncan paid tribute to Linda Price for arranging the Spring and Christmas Lunches for the membership. He also recorded his thanks to Linda for facilitating the annual Dinner Dance. He recalled how well organized the event had been with excellent numbers and feedback from delegates. 

Turning to the Association Duncan stated it had ended the year with a strong focused and supportive Executive. In particular he wished to record his thanks to Mike Shang for providing Accountancy expertise, Adrian W for providing secretarial support, John Farrell for leading on sponsor liaison, Linda for the Dinner Dance and support throughout the year and Michael for his excellent newsletters. 

Finally Duncan wished Peter every success during his Presidential Year. He was sure Peter would do the association proud and have a very successful year.

5. Treasurers report for 2014.


The Treasurer submitted the accounts of the Association which were formally approved by members. 

As per last year’s AGM report the forecast was a year of stability from an accounting perspective.

Actual was a surplus of £3,933, increasing the balance sheet to £33,659.
Income

Training seminars yielded an income of £9,300, the surplus on activity was £5,524. The summary for each seminar is below:

	Event
	Income
	Room Hire
	Speakers
	Travel
	Honoraria
	Total Expenses
	Surplus/Deficit

	Vulnerability
	1,680.00
	593.25
	100.00
	
	     
	693.25
	986.75

	NNDR 
	  2,300.00
	840.00
	
	
	
	840.00
	1,460.00

	Vulnerability2
	1,710.00
	593.25
	100.00
	
	
	693.25
	1,016.75

	Uncollectible
	2,520.00
	735.30
	
	
	
	735.30
	1,784.70

	Motivational Workshop
	1,090.00
	340.00
	474.60
	
	
	814.60
	275.40


Sponsorship increased from £6,500 to £7,000, for consistency this has been placed with dinner dance activity and together with ticket sales the surplus on activity was £4,036, an increase of £734. Although sponsorship this year is £7,250, a healthy sum.

Expenditure – to note

Sponsorship for LA delegates to IRRV Conferences, offering members day delegate places and supporting HQ – £2,500 sponsoring L&C delegates to National Conference

Supporting students at Keele - none

Debtors 
The accounts report a debtor’s position of £2,010, which was £2,550 the previous year, although a couple of seminars were held late in the year. I can confirm that only two are from 2013. (Tameside £50 and Manchester £300)

Comment on year ending 31st December 2014

A successful year. Mike anticipates a year of financial stability from an accounting perspective, although suggests there may be a decrease in the balance sheet value due to the proactive initiatives to provide further support to the members of L&C.
6. Auditors report.

The Executive noted the Auditor had reported the accounts had been certified as a true and fair record of the Associations financial position for the 12 months to 31.12.2014.

 7.   
Election of Branch Officers for 2014/2015.

a) Branch President


Peter Haywood IRRV tech

b) Senior Vice President

Duncan Baxter IRRV (Hons) 

c) Junior Vice President

Julie Smethurst IRRV (Hons)

d) Hon. Secretary


Adrian Webster IRRV tech


e) Hon. Assistant Secretary

Robin Gibbons IRRV tech

f) Hon. Treasurer


Mike Shang FIRRV 

g) Hon. Assistant Treasurer

Mike Harkins IRRV tech

h) Hon. Auditor.


Pat Doherty IRRV (Hons) CIPFA

i) Hon Publicity Officer

Michael Fisher IRRV (Hons) 

j) Hon Education Liaison

& Membership officer

Claire Jenkins IRRV (Hons)

k)
Executive Committee

Council Members


John Farrell IRRV (Hons)  

Dave Chapman IRRV (Hons)


Adrian Robinson IRRV (Hons)
Angela Storey IRRV tech

Pauline Wass IRRV (Hons) 

Non Corporate Members


Linda Price IRRV (Hons)

Catherine Nicholson IRRV tech


Paul Kelly FIRRV


Peter Joyce IRRV tech


Pauline Wass IRRV (Hons)




Hemal Mistry IRRV (Hons)

       Candice Lancaster IRRV (Hons)


Ex Officio 

vacant  

8.
Address by Incoming President Peter Haywood 

Peter began by thanking Duncan for his excellent year as President. He believed he had been successful in widening the appeal of membership across the region. 

He also thanked the Executive for his nomination and believed it a wonderful honour. 

He recalled his career began at Preston in 1989 with the introduction of community charge. Moving between 4 Lancashire Councils over the following 25 years Peter paid tribute to both Gil Young and Linda Price for their support in developing his career and promotion of IRRV.  

Peter welcomed the three new members to the Executive – Candice, Hemal and Peter. He recognized the size and experience of the Executive was a great strength and would help him in continuing Duncan’s good work. 

Peter concluded by introducing and inviting an update from National President Kevin Stewart. 

9.
Address by Kevin Stewart – National President IRRV 

Kevin began by thanking the Association for his recent invitation to the annual Dinner Dance. He recognised Lancashire & Cheshire as a strong Association and paid tribute to the tremendous support offered to HQ. He also wished to thank the Executive for their recent personal messages of support.   

Kevin began his presentation by looking at the structural issues facing the Institute. He felt the current governance structure needed to be reviewed – both the size of Council and the range of Committees.

He believed in listening to the membership, and the need for new blood. With this in mind he referred to the recent initiative to recruit new members and the financial incentives for the Associations. 

He felt the current qualification range needed to be addressed and reviewed and focus given to looking afresh at Benefits & NDR qualifications.  He noted with regret the decline in the numbers of students currently studying. 

He did note that nationally the IRRV had seen a recent improvement in its finances.   

Moving away from HQ matters Kevin invited delegates to reflect on the issues facing local Government (whilst a change of Government may deliver changes) - uncertainty and austerity being the key themes whilst the deficit had been delegated to both local government and the poor. He also believed it was possible a Local Authority may go into administration. 

Moving to core IRRV activities Kevin then spoke on current issues facing council tax, business rates and benefits. For Council Tax he believed the need for a wholesale review and revaluation was now urgent and wondered about the potential impact of the Mansion Tax and further reforms to Council Tax Support. 

There was a similar theme in his Business Rates assessment. Noting how Scotland, Northern Ireland and Wales were handling issues around revaluation and the pool he believed it was an opportunity for England following the 2017 revaluation to deliver a stable scheme.  

In the Benefits arena Kevin paid tribute to the way the recent changes had been successfully implemented and contrasted this with the DWP’s delivery of Universal Credit and the Single Fraud Investigation Service.

Addressing Enforcement reform Kevin noted how the recent changes had been handled well and a strong partnership ethos between LA’s and the industry had contributed to this.  He recognised the progress in dealing with vulnerable debtors and said this was a key strength of the CIVEA partnership. 

Kevin concluded his review with a look at developments in the valuation arena. He believed in the importance of a stable profession in the current climate. The UK valuation sector was still recognised leading the field across Europe. He had seen first-hand evidence of this on a recent visit to the Baltic states. 

Kevin then concluded his presentation by taking questions from delegates. He gave studied responses to questions on HQ finances, the commercial services structures currently in place and the future operational management of IRRV.  

Peter then concluded the AGM by thanking Kevin for his attendance and informative update and members for their attendance.

